BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE

Tuesday, February 27, 2007

MINUTES

Present:  Daryl Bell, Robyn, Brown, Roberta Clement, Mary Ellen Halliwell, Marcia Lambert,  Sandra Power, Judith Wolfe and Ellen Talkowsky

Daryl brought the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  

Old Business:  

Mission Statement has been posted on the website.  Discussion regarding adding titles to members of the Committee on the website and a contact person for the Committee.

New Business:  

Collection for flower arrangement to be sent to Kristen.  

There was discussion regarding adding an introduction to the Mission Statement.  Ellen to draft introduction and email to members when completed to be voted on at the next meeting of the Committee or left up to the discretion of judgment of the Chair of the Committee.   

Garden Club Chairperson, Roberta Clement, handed out an outline of the Garden Club’s 2007 projects.  Signature’s fashion show and raffle to raise funds for the watering of the Essex St. pedestrian mall plantings.  Chamber of Commerce, Main Streets Program, possible Christmas Tree decorating theme fundraisers.

Clean Sweeps Day:  Marketing to sponsors, schools and neighborhood groups, churches and non-profit organizations.  Prepare and finalize invitation letter, signed by Beautification Committee and Mayor.  Ellen to handle press releases in local newspapers.  Lists and labels for volunteers and sponsors need to be updated for mailings.  Incorporate initial Beautification projects into Clean Sweeps Day as follows:

1. MBTA train station, headed by Mary Ellen;

2. Riley Plaza, headed by Sandi, with Marcia;

3. Lafayette Street Park, headed by Roberta, with Robyn and Judith.

A motion was made to schedule Clean Sweeps Day for the weekend of Saturday, May 5th, with Sunday, May 6th as the “Rain Date”, seconded, all in favor, none opposed.

Sandi, Marcia and Judith to work on updating addresses and leads for participation in mailings.

Daryl, with Ellen’s help, to deal with sponsor coordination.  Tom, volunteered by Daryl, will help with additional entertainment/activities for volunteers on the afternoon of Clean Sweeps Day.

Other New Business:


Sandi requested that the Committee find out about adding more members.  Motion was made to approach Mayor’s Office regarding this request.

There was a request for an informal information gathering from local newspapers of articles that could potentially affect the Committee.

First order of business for March meeting will be the Traffic Island Sponsorship Program.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.  Next meeting will be on Tuesday, March 27th @ 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Robyn Brown, Secretary

